Present: Sarah C. Osborne, Chair; Charles Sturgill, Vice-Chair; Gloria Price, Secretary; Stacey Reavis, General Registrar; Co. Admin. Bill Shepley, Assist. Admin. Mitch Smith, Emergency Services Coordinator Paul Hoyle in the Boardroom

The Board met with the County Administration to discuss concerns with the Elk Creek Rescue Captain Jamie Carpenter and Assistant Alta Billings about using their building for the June 8 Primary. Since they thought the meeting was April 8, they did not attend.

Mrs. Osborne summarized what we knew concerning the timeline for the requested move out of the Elk Creek Rescue Squad Building for elections. Mrs. Reavis pointed out the joint community service of both parties. A discussion followed brainstorming possible other locations and solutions.

The meeting continued in the Elections Office.

The L & A Testing was scheduled for Monday, April 19 and Tuesday, April 20 with the Voting Technicians.

Most OEs are confirmed to work, with about eight new officers. Chief and Assistant Chief training was scheduled for May 24, followed by new officer training in the Boardroom.

No further business, Mrs. Osborne adjourned the meeting. Next meeting will be June 8 at the conclusion of the election in the Electoral Board Office.

Respectfully submitted,

Gloria K. Price, Secretary

Approved by:

Sarah C. Osborne, Chair

Charles T. Sturgill, Vice-Chair